
From: Clerks@vaughan.ca
To: Adelina Bellisario
Cc: Francesca Laratta
Subject: FW: [External] Fwd: April 26, 2022 Council Meeting: 8001 Bathurst Street Application, Rezoning of amendment

file Z.19.040, and File OP.19.016
Date: April-25-22 11:56:56 AM
Attachments: FRA-letter-to-council-April-25-2022.pdf

FRA-letter-to-council-April-25-2022.docx

From: Flamingo Ratepayers Association <info@flamingoratepayer.ca> 
Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 11:54 AM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Subject: [External] Fwd: April 26, 2022 Council Meeting: 8001 Bathurst Street Application, Rezoning
of amendment file Z.19.040, and File OP.19.016

---------- Original Message ----------
From: Flamingo Ratepayers Association <info@flamingoratepayer.ca>
To: "clerks@vaughan.ca" <clerks@vaughan.ca>
Date: 04/25/2022 10:38 AM
Subject: April 26, 2022 Council Meeting: 8001 Bathurst Street Application, Rezoning of
amendment file Z.19.040, and File OP.19.016

Good morning, 

Please find attached a letter (Word and PDF format) from the Flamingo Ratepayers
Association to be delivered to Council for Council's Chamber meeting, Tuesday April 26,
2022 @ 1:00 PM.

If you require more information immediately, please contact Naomi Shacter, VP,
Flamingo Ratepayers Association at 

Sincerely,
Anet Mor
President, Flamingo Ratepayers Association

info@flamingoratepayer.ca
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If this is the case, it stands to reason that expanding the usage and size of the site to include a residential

apartment building along with more institutional space will only compound the negative effects of a

parking deficit further.

This substantial parking deficit has led to:

1. Overflow street parking; and

2. Narrowing of streets that put pedestrians and drivers at risk, and reduce the accessibility for

emergency vehicles (this is particularly the case at the Northern part of Highcliffe Drive); and

3. Street congestion; and

4. Reduced street parking for residential guests and visitors.

Expected outcomes of a continued parking deficit with increased usage of proposed development

include:

1. Larger and more frequent events (holiday celebrations and festivities, weddings, and

barmitzvahs—often held on Saturdays) will bring more ‘drivers’ (members, guests and staff) to

8001 Bathrust Street; and

2. Increased use of institutional space for education will bring more visitors/drivers to the site, and

3. The proposed 5-storey building will bring more visitors/drivers to the site; and

4. A further increase in overflow parking, narrowing of streets and street congestion.

Possible solutions that don’t entail doing nothing:

1. The proponent can keep his gates open to accommodate those that drive on the sabbath and

holidays, which is evident by the overflow parking; and

2. Build enough underground parking to accommodate the site and its users; or

3. Don't make the parking and traffic situation worse or potentially dangerous, by adding another

structure to the property that, by the way, includes expanding the synagogue’s ability to hold

larger and more frequent events, without first addressing the parking deficiency.

Side note: the proposed apartment building is bordering on discriminatory practices by

precluding anyone from renting here that is not only not Jewish, but also Jewish applicants that

are not orthodox.

2. PARKING LOT CLOSURES:
SABBATH PARKING CLOSURES:
The parking lot will be inaccessible from Friday at dusk to Saturday at dusk weekly
(104 affected days)

HOLIDAY PARKING CLOSURES:
The parking lot will be inaccessible during holidays
(approximately 26 affected days throughout the year — from the previous day at sundown to
the following day at sundown)
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Because a parking deficit already exists at 8001 Bathurst Street, the habitual closure of the parking lot

gates further exacerbates the parking issues resulting from a lack of parking on site.

It’s reasonable that the City may not have fully understood the demographic of the synagogue in the

past. But that is no longer the case. While the synagogue is Orthodox in its practice, the majority of

congregants and guests are not. In fact, pre-pandemic, a majority of congregants and guests drove to the

synagogue on the Sabbath and religious holidays, a time when the gates are closed, hence the parking

issue.

As such, the FRA and our residents are asking that The City not bypass the City’s own parking

requirements for a facility because it is “meant” to be Orthodox. The synagogue still holds events, and

family gatherings throughout the year that require hundreds of people (members, guests and staff) to

drive and park on nearby streets which will only continue to compound existing parking issues.

Side note: The proposed Orthodox synagogue (Zichron Yisroel) at 300 Atkinson was cancelled

due to lack of available parking onsite.

3. OUTREACH PRACTICE ATTRACTS MORE VISITORS & GUESTS THAT DRIVE:
CHABAD IS AN OUTREACH SYNAGOGUE:

This location in particular attracts members and guests from all over York Region through its

marketing efforts, for example with savvy holiday promotions like ‘pizza in the hut’.

By its very nature, Chabad is an outreach synagogue. It invites all Jews, regardless of their level of
observation, to partake in synagogue events and services, which is wonderful, but that also means it
attracts members and guests from all over the region.

The argument that synagogue goers are orthodox and therefore do not drive on holidays or times when

the gates will be closed simply does not apply to this particular site.

Please bare in mind that it’s not just members that drive to the synagogue—it’s also visitors, guests and

staff  that are driving to partake/work in special events like purim celebrations, high holidays, weddings,

barmitzvahs, batmitzvah club celebrations, chanukah festivities and fundraisers to name a few.

________________________________

Below is a timeline of interactions between the FRA, and the proponent and Councillor Shefman:

2020 interactions
JUN 4 The proponent hosted a virtual open house to review the proposed plan

JUN 20 FRA members (approximately 50 members) meet with Councillor Shefman to discuss the

proposal and learn how to advocate against.
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JUN 30 An email was sent to Councillor Shefman that FRA would like to work with the

proponent.

JUL 21 FRA met with the proponent and his team virtually, and unfortunately there were no

answers to our group’s questions. The proponents consultants and advisor  stated “we

need to do our homework and will get back to you.”

SEP 22 The first Committee of the Whole Meeting. The proponent surprised council and

members of the community by submitting  a new plan for presentation, not previously

shared with the FRA or community members prior to the September 22, 2020 meeting.

OCT 20 As there was no further discussion with the proponent, FRA president arranged a phone

call with Councillor Shefman to discuss his help in putting together a working group. He

said he would.

2021 interactions
JAN 26 There was no update about the working group. Once again, FRA president reached out

by email to Councillor Shefman. He indicated he will speak to the proponent to arrange

something.

MAR 26 FRA president receives an email from Councillor Shefman indicating that “the proposal

of the synagogue has now been radically altered in a variety of ways including a smaller

building”, and that he would keep FRA president posted.

JUN 1 Once again, FRA president sends out another email requesting an update from

Councillor Shefman. His response was that he will speak to the proponent.

NOV 18 The proponent held an open house to present a new proposal to community members.

Participants were allowed to ask questions through a chat, however only select

questions were answered, however vaguely with no opportunity to engage in a two-way

dialogue.

________________________________

On behalf of the FRA and our community, I ask City council to consider the existing parking

issues that have been allowed to grow, before rendering your decision about the current

application.

Anet Mor, President

Flamingo Ratepayer’s Association
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